
 

 

Sauk River Chain of Lakes Association 
Board MINUTES 

January 17, 2023 6:30 – 8:30 p.m. 
At Flexible Pipe Tool Co. • 22606 186th Ave • Cold Spring 

Microsoft Teams Remote Option 
 
Call to Order – Brad Matuska 
 Present: Brad Matuska, Aaron Schwartz, Gene Krebs, Karla Smetana, Wayne Karg, Gary Schnobrich, Steve Weeres 
 Team Remote Options: Admin: Ann Warling, Richard Gallea 
 Absent: Matt Noska, Troy Atkinson, Susan Antolak, Gambling Manager: Keely Frakes-Rau 

Guest: Ben Anderson, Stearns County Parks Director 
 
Review of past Minutes – Brad Matuska 

• December Board Minutes Approved via Email – Ann Warling 
 
Gambling Manager Report – Brad Matuska/ Keely Frakes-Rau 

• See attached – LG1004 Monthly Gambling Report to members. 
• Aaron Schwartz made a motion to approve the monthly gambling report, proposed gambling expenses, and pre-approved 

January taxes. – Seconded by Gene Krebs. Approved 
• Brad Matuska made a motion to have the Sauk River Chain of Lakes Gambling account to write a $20,000 check to the Sauk 

River Chain of Lakes Association (SRCLA). – Seconded by Aaron Schwartz. Approved 
• Brad Matuska made a motion for Karla Smetana to purchase a new storage unit for gambling to be located at Shady’s Long 

Shots (not to exceed $170). – Seconded by Gary Schnobrich. Approved. 
• The Horse racing gambling event is going well and everyone seems to be really be excited. Horse racing continues every 

Sunday at 3 pm at Shady’s Long Shots. 
• SRCLA will operate a horse racing gambling event during Shady’s Long Shots Curling Tournament on February 3rd-5th. 
 

Financial Report – Brad Matuska/Troy Atkinson 
• The December financial report showed $127,575.22 in total assets. 
• Aaron Schwartz made a motion to approve the December Profit & Loss, Balance Sheet, and Check Detail. – Seconded by 

Karla Smetana.. – Approved. 
• Waiting on resolutions from the Internal Revenue Service regarding the SRCLA taxes and late 2020 filing. 
• Committees are requested to send their 2023 budget needs to Treasurer Troy Atkinson as soon as possible. 

 
Administration Report – Brad Matuska 

• Ben Anderson, Stearns County Parks Director, presented information regarding the proposed Knaus Lake Area Park. The 
SRCLA will continue to be a part of the discussion as this project proceeds. 

• Karla Smetana made a motion that the SRCLA support the proposed Knaus Lake Area Park concept with concern regarding 
the proposed additional boat launch on County Road 49. – Seconded by Gene Krebs. Approved. 

• Brad Matuska and Steve Weeres met with the Stearns County Sheriff’s Office to discuss the concerns regarding possibility of 
no wake buoys at Sandy Point (Great Northern and Krays Lakes’ channel), channel between Great Northern and Zumwalde 
Lakes, and channel between Horseshoe Lake and Krohns Bay. No wake buoy placement requires a written Stearns County 
Ordinance. The ordinance requires a two-day survey conducted by the Stearns County Sheriff’s Office establishing that no 
wake zones are needed. However, caution buoys may be placed on a trial basis. 

• Wayne Karg made a motion that the SRCLA provide caution buoys to be placed by the Stearns County Sheriff’s Office this 
Spring at Sandy Point (Great Northern and Krays Lakes’ channel). – Seconded by Gary Schnobrich. Approved 

• The Stearns County Sheriff’s Office has requested that I-LIDS AIS violations be reported as quickly as possible when they 
have identified so a deputy can follow up with individual. 

• Water level monitoring data is available on the SRCLA’s website. Steve Weeres will notify the Stearns County Sheriff’s 
Office if a high-water trend is identified by the data. Steve Weeres is also looking at adding a dissolved oxygen monitoring 
system and providing that data with the water level information. 

• SRCLA will no longer publish the list of individual memberships on the association’s website. The names of business and 
business elite members will remain listed with business elite members’ logos appearing in the website’s business carousel. 

• The SRCLA Board will further discuss the listing of individual memberships in the Fall issue of The Chain Link magazine 
closer to the issues publication. 

• The SRCLA Board Member meeting will be moved to the 4th Tuesday of each month. 



 

 

• Matt Noska will continue on the Fisheries Committee. Gary Schnobrich will be stepping off the Fisheries Committee and 
focusing on the Water Quality Committee. Aaron Schwartz will be stepping off of the Water Quality Committee and 
assisting with the Marketing Committee. 

• Joe Wenner has been working the Minnesota Department of Natural Resources and will be installing a loon’s nest on Great 
Northern Lake northeast of Wenner Island this Spring. 

   
Marketing/Public Relations Committee Report – Aaron Schwartz/Susan Antolak 

• Matt Noska is working on setting Aaron Schwartz, Ann Warling, and Extend Marketing up with administrative rights for 
SRCLA’s Facebook page. 

• Extend Marketing beginning their work to assess our current social media platforms and will be preparing a plan for moving 
forward. 

• Wayne Karg made a motion to authorize an additional $500 for Rock the River Concert sponsorship (increasing the overall 
sponsorship total to $1,500). – Seconded by Steve Weeres. Approved with Richard Gallea Nay. 

• The SRCLA is a sponsor of the Richmond Fire Relief Catfish Fest on February 10-11, 2023. The SRCLA will have a 
space and table within the event tent. 
 

AIS Awareness and Prevention – Steve Weeres 
• SRCLA was awarded a $4,370 grant from the Stearns County Aquatic Invasive Species Committee for the 2023 I-LIDS 

operation. 
 
Water Quality Committee Report – Gary Schnobrich 

• Waiting on information regarding dissolved oxygen monitoring testing for 2023. 
• Waiting on the completion of the 2022 water quality report for the Sauk River Chain of Lakes. 

 
Aquatic Invasive Species (AIS) Committee Report – Gene Krebs/Wayne Karg 

• SRCLA received a $22,822 weed assessment grant from the Stearns County Aquatic Invasive Species Committee. 
• The AIS Subcommittee (Brad Matuska, Gene Krebs, Wayne Karg, and Troy Atkinson) will meet to determine the AIS plans 

for the SRCLA for 2023. 
• A bill is being introduced into legislation asking to extend the two-year $50,000 grant, to combat the flowering rush invasion 

near Melrose, for an additional year. Due to low water levels in 2022 treatment was not completed. 
 

Fisheries Committee Report - Matt Noska 
• No Report  

 
Land Use Committee Report – Richard Gallea 

• Authorization has been given by the Midwest Glacier Lakes magazine to reproduce the story written about the Richard Gallea 
property for the Spring issue of The Chain Link magazine. 

• Two Sauk River Chain of Lakes homeowners have reached out requesting information regarding land use concerns on their 
lake properties. 
 

Adjourn 
• Aaron Schwartz made a motion to adjourn the January 17th SRCLA Board Meeting. – Seconded by Steve Weeres. Approved. 

 
For the Good of the Association – Meeting Schedule (4th Tuesday of the Month) 

• Tuesday, February 28th at 6:30 pm – at Flexible Pipe Tool Company, 22606 186th Ave • Cold Spring/ Microsoft Teams Remote Option	
• Tuesday, March 28th at 6:30 pm – at Flexible Pipe Tool Company, 22606 186th Ave • Cold Spring/ Microsoft Teams Remote Option 
• Tuesday, April 25th at 6:30 pm – at Flexible Pipe Tool Company, 22606 186th Ave • Cold Spring/Microsoft Teams Remote Option 

 
 



 

 

 



 

 

 
 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 


